S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Project Group Meeting for the Neighbourhood Plan held at 6.00pm on Monday 28th April 2014 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1. Present:  Mr D Price, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr A Evans, Rev D Tate, Mr B Clapham, Mrs T Banks, Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk) and Mrs M Kirby (Assistant Clerk).
Public: Mr J Marrow, Mr A Parker, and Dr Outred 
Apologies:  Mrs S Borrman, Mr C Abbs, Mr C Walters and Dr P Tasker. 
2. To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 14th April 2014:  

Mrs Cornwell explained that Mr Abbs had been in to the Parish Office to ask for an addition to the minutes of 14th April 2014.

Mrs Kirby read out the addition: Mr Abbs asked what assurances would be in place to prevent any developer applying to extend build numbers once original planning had been given. This has certainly been the case in the past and should not be allowed for South Wootton Parish in the future. The committee discussed Mr Abbs point at length and the Chairman said he would seek clarification from the Borough Council regarding this point made.

Mr Marrow proposed that the minutes along with the addition from Mr Abbs was a correct record of the meeting this was seconded by Mr Evans with one abstention, all other members were in favour and they were signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests, personal or prejudicial: None 
4. To discuss the Neighbourhood Plan consultation comments and any updates: Mr Price explained that a further 6 comments had been received from residents regarding the draft Neighbourhood Plan. He confirmed therefore that the response had risen to 6.5%

Mr Price informed members that a meeting had been held on 24th April 2014 for members of the Project Group (Mr Parker, Mrs Cornwell and Mr Price) to meet with Mr Alan Gomm and Mr John Clements from The Borough Council. He confirmed that the notes from the meeting would be circulated to all members.

Mr Price read out the notes and stated that when we get to the stage of examination, there is a referral process available, specific individuals with expertise and training, who are independent of the Local Development Framework are offering to carry out  a pre-submission Health Check to establish if the Neighbourhood Plan would comply to full inspection regulations. 
Mr Price referred to the circulated email received from Mr John Clements who confirmed that the ‘Neighbourhood Planning Independent Examiner Referral Service’ (NPIERS) consists of examiners who are independent practitioners. 
Mr Clements stated that the Borough Council  would be keen to talk further with the Parish Council about the potential to jointly commission a pre-submission ‘health-check’, as offered by NPIERS, so that any likely issues can be identified and resolved before the plan is submitted. 

Mrs Cornwell stated that the fee for the work carried out by (NPIERS) would be in the region of £350 per day. It was unclear who would pay the fee, (the Parish Council or the Borough Council) and how many days would be required to carry out the work.
After discussion, Mr Marrow proposed that a pre-submission ‘health-check’, should be carried out, this was seconded by Mr Parker with all members in favour.
Mr Price explained the next steps the Neighbourhood Plan would go through. 

He stated that the Borough Council publishes the proposed plan on its website and any other means it considers suitable, and directly notifies a range of consultation bodies, inviting comments on the plan.
The Borough Council appoints and pays for an examiner (independent, suitably qualified and experienced person), but must agree the choice of examiner with the Parish Council.    (The Borough Council would probably use the Neighbourhood Planning Independent Examiners Referral Service to find suitable candidates for examiner.)

The Borough Council sends the examiner the plan and other submission documents, habitats assessment (if required), and copies of all representations.
Examiner reads all the documents and comments, and visits the area.   The Examiner then sends the Borough Council a report advising them whether he/she considers the plan meets the ‘basic requirements’, and recommends whether it should 

(a) Proceed to referendum and if so whether the referendum should extend beyond the plan area (usually because it affects other areas).

(b) Proceed to referendum only after changes have been made, recommending appropriate modifications

(c) Should not proceed to referendum.

The examiner’s report is sent to the Borough Council and the Parish Council.
The Borough Council has to consider these recommendations and make its own decisions whether the basic conditions and legal requirements have been met, or modifications should be made to make it do so and hence whether it proceeds to referendum, and also whether the referendum area should extend beyond the plan area.   The Borough Council must publish its decisions.

If the Borough Council decides the plan can proceed to referendum (with any modifications it decides are necessary) the Borough Council organises and pays for this.  
Those who can vote in the referendum are those on the electoral register with an address in the referendum area and entitled to vote in Borough Council elections.

If more than 50% of those voting in the referendum favour it, the Borough Council must proceed to adopt the Plan.  If 50% or less favour it, then the plan fails.

Once the plan is adopted, it becomes part of the official ‘development plan’ for the area and will be used to guide decisions on planning applications.  In any case where there is a conflict between the neighbourhood plan and the local plan (formerly known as the local development framework), the most recent prevails.

Comment was made that any additional documents such as those submitted regarding the LDF e.g. the Transport Survey Document produced by Bidwell’s could be submitted as evidence.
Mr Parker explained that both Mr Gomm and Mr Clements had recommended that the Project Group should write a little bit more regarding each policy, a rationale to each policy to explain the reasons why.
Members had no other questions regarding the meeting with Mr Gomm and Mr Clements. Mr Price informed members that both Mr Gomm and Mr Clements would be happy to meet with the Parish Council again.

It was asked if an additional meeting had been arranged for selected representatives of the Project Group to meet with the Head of the Borough Council’s Planning Department, the Planners, the Borough Councilors and Henry Bellingham MP.

Mr Price confirmed that an additional meeting had not yet been arranged.

Members were disappointed that the Borough Councillors have had very little involvement with the process. It was felt that a meeting should be arranged to ensure that they understand the situation.

After discussion, Mr Price proposed that a meeting should be arranged for selected representatives of the Project Group to meet with the Borough Councillors and the Head of the Planning Department; this was seconded by Mr Marrow with all members in favour. 
Mr Price spoke regarding the 116 Neighbourhood Plan consultation comments and confirmed that all members had seen a copy of the circulated summaries produced by the individual Project Group members.

Rev Tate recommended that each member takes their own summary and read it out for other members to make comment.

Each of the headings (Environment, Housing, Local Economy, Society, Community & Culture, Transport, Proposed Maps and General Comments) was read through and discussed fully by all members. Any valuable additional comments were noted by Mrs Cornwell.

After discussion of the points raised, members agreed that a smaller group of Project Group members consisting of Mr Price, Mr Evans and Mr Parker should form a subcommittee to include the points raised within the Neighbourhood Plan document.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.00pm. 

5. Next meeting: To be held on Monday 2nd June 2014 at 6.00pm in the Parish Office Meeting Room.

2nd June 2014
   





          
Chairman

